Minutes of the Village of Williamsville Historic Preservation Commission meeting held in person at Williamsville Village Hall, 5565 Main Street, and virtually via Zoom on Tuesday, August 24, 2021, at 7:00 p.m.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present:		Mary Lowther, Vice-chair/Member 
James Tammaro, Member 
			Kathleen DeLaney, Member
			Charles Akers, Member 
Jeffrey Stroud, Resource Officer

Also Present:		Deborah A. Habes, P/T Clerk 
			Christine Hunt, Trustee
			
Excused: 		Anthony Bannon, Member
			Susan Fenster, Member
Susan Palmer, Resource Officer 
Wes Stone, Resource Officer
Thomas Barrett, Resource Officer 
			Matthew Etu, Trustee Liaison to HPC


Chairman Lowther opened the meeting at 7:02 p.m.

ON MOTION by Mr. Akers, seconded by Mr. Tammaro, it was moved to approve the minutes of the HPC meeting of July 27, 2021, as submitted, with the correction of the spelling of Mr. Stroud’s last name.

 	Motion carried. 4 – 0.


Certificates of Appropriateness - Ms. Lowther reported that there were no new applications submitted for Certificates of Appropriateness this month. 


Old Business

Preservation Day at Niagara Heritage Village – August 7, 2021 - Ms. Lowther reported on the event and noted that the event was sparsely attended. She didn’t think the pre-registration portion worked very well. Mr. Akers noted that it was a requirement from ECHD due to Covid-19 restrictions. Ms. Fenster added that she enjoyed the event very much. 

	 
Status of Bank of America Interior Mural of the Village – Ms. Lowther reported that since the art report on the mural has not been received yet by the Commission, she would rather wait until that is received before moving further with the topic of completing the application for nomination of the mural as an historic landmark. She will speak to Trustee Etu about pursuing the report. There was discussion regarding interior features.


Proposal from Flynn Battaglia - Ms. Lowther reported that it has not been submitted yet. Mr. Akers questioned if HPC needed an entire new document, or could the commercial standards be modified and then be applied to residential properties? Ms. Lowther wants it to apply to residential specifically, not just to branch off of the commercial standards.   We need to address residential standards. She stated HPC will be meeting with Flynn Battaglia as part of the process to iron out what they want. HPC will have an official code as it pertains to residential standards, and it will not be intermixed with commercial standards. 

New Business

Ms. Lowther shared information and a rendering regarding a new commercial building proposal that is being made to the Planning Board at their meeting on 9/7/21. The new build would replace the Milo’s Restaurant building at the corner of Main and Highland. This property is across Highland Drive from the former Parings Wine, which is a locally landmarked building. The new multi-story building would consist of apartments on the upper floors and commercial tenants on the first floor. Ms. Lowther also shared that she was invited by the Village Co-op board to their meeting where they discussed the possibility of them purchasing the former Parings Wine property, adding the purchase of the house next to it on Main Street, as the possible location of their future Village Co-op building. 

There was discussion on how dense the Village is becoming. Mr. Tammaro wondered if there were any way to stop the Co-op from building on the lot. Ms. Lowther added that if Village Co-op were to purchase the Parings/House properties to build they would need to demolish the  structures first. Since any demolition application for a building more than 50 years old would have to come first to the HPC after the application was submitted to the Building Dept., this would give the HPC the power to review and deny the demo application since Parings Wine building is a designated local landmark.  Discussion continued regarding the need in the Village for a good, small “deli” style market something like the old Lexington Co-op when it was located on Lexington Ave. Ms. Delaney mentioned the influx of food delivery trucks and traffic at that corner if the Co-op were to be built there.  Ms. Lowther will keep the HPC abreast of any news regarding this topic and urged the members to keep vigilant on the matter. 

Brad Hahn from Explore Buffalo – Ms. Lowther mentioned that Brad had reached out to her to see if anyone on HPC knew anything about the Native American presence in the Village’s history.

Proposal for Village to sell right-of-way to owners of Moor Pat and Share properties at Main and E. Spring. Trustee Hunt informed the HPC that there will be a public hearing held by the Village Board at their meeting on 9/7/21 to discuss the proposed sale of the right-of-way along the E. Spring Street side of these properties so that each of these restaurants could own and use the space for patio seating. Ms. Lowther encouraged the members to examine the site and be ready when each of these businesses come to HPC in the future for building modifications. Both properties are locally landmarked. 

Ms. Lowther thanked Trustee Hunt for joining the meeting in Trustee’s Etu’s absence. 

ON MOTION by Ms. Lowther, seconded by Ms. Delaney, it was moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:01 p.m.

	Motion carried. 4 – 0. 

Submitted by: Deborah A. Habes, P/T Clerk


Next scheduled HPC meeting is planned to be held  
on September 28, 2021, at 7:00 p.m. 
Check the Village website www.walkablewilliamsville.com for agenda. 
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